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Technology Task Force 
Monday, October 4, 2021, 5:30 p.m. 

Zoom Conference & SCTV Live Stream 
 

Regular Meeting Minutes - Approved 
 

Members Present: Harald Bender, Mike Doyle, Bill Rucci, Evan Marks, Liz Peterson, John 
Jahne, Paul Kelley  
Liaisons Present: Wendy Mackstutis (Board of Selectmen) 
Staff Present: Jason Casey, Melissa Appleby 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:33 pm by Evan Marks. All stood for the pledge of 
allegiance. 
 
1) Minutes 

a. April 5, 2021  
b. May 3, 2021 

Mr. Bender made a motion to accept the minutes of April 5, 2021 and May 3, 2021 
as presented.  Mr. Jahne seconded the motion. All were in favor and the motion 
passed unanimously.  

 
2) 2021-2023 Term 

a. Meeting schedule/format 

Mr. Marks introduced the idea of changing the group’s meeting format to schedule 
meetings as needed, rather than a standing monthly meeting. Mr. Bender 
suggested scheduling meetings every other month and cancelling if necessary; Mr. 
Jahne agreed, noting that it makes it easier to meet when the meetings are already 
on each member’s calendar. Ms. Mackstutis explained that Mr. Bazzano’s needs 
are project-based, and this is why there was some consideration given to moving 
toward changing the meeting schedule.  Mr. Doyle said that it may be better to 
have the meetings on the calendar and cancel if they are not needed. Further 
discussion ensued regarding the merits of scheduling quarterly meetings, or every 
other month.  There was consensus that the regular meeting schedule could be 
quarterly, with special meetings scheduled in between as needed.  Staff will 
endeavor to provide two weeks’ notice for special meetings.  Mr. Bender made a 
motion to move to a quarterly meeting format for 2022.  Mr. Marks seconded the 
motion. All were in favor and the motion passed unanimously.   
 

b. Membership reappointments 

Ms. Appleby said that she will send an email to the committee to solicit the 
members’ interest in serving for an additional term.  Members should reply directly 
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to Ms. Appleby and Mr. Marks.  The individuals interested in continuing will need to 
be reappointed by the Board of Selectmen.  

 
3) Annual Report to Board of Selectmen 

The group reviewed the draft report to be sent to the Board of Selectmen. There was 
consensus to add a final paragraph describing the committee’s plan for the 2022 calendar 
year. With that edit, Mr. Bender made a motion to approve the report and send it to the 
Board of Selectmen.  Mr. Jahne seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion 
passed unanimously.  
 

Mr. Doyle made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:59pm.  Mr. Rucci seconded the motion.  
All were in favor and the motion passed unanimously.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Melissa Appleby 
Deputy Town Manager  


